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Yellowstone Country Montana, Inc. (YCMI)
Board of Directors Meeting 
Gardiner MT
OCTOBER 17-18, 2022
YCMI BOD Meeting

October 17: Meeting called to order at 2:10 PM by BOD President Anner Marble.
Roll call taken, quorum in attendance. Introductions.
Montana/Yellowstone Country Resiliency Strategic Plan listening/discussion session—Project coordinators from The Corragio Group, the strategic planning firm contracted by the Department of Commerce-BrandMT, led the first public discussion to begin gathering information for use in the regional/state Resiliency Strategic Plan. This will be a months-long process to develop the strategic plan for each of the designated tourism regions, which will culminate in a statewide plan for use by all stakeholders. 
Voices of Montana Tourism presentation/discussion—Dax Schieffer presented non-resident & resident visitor data relevant to tourism’s impact on the local, regional, and state economy. Discussion focused on impact shifts since the COVID pandemic/recovery, and the June floods & park closures.
Dax provided an update of the newly formed Montana Travel Association, which is a broad-based industry advocacy group. The board of directors has been appointed and is preparing for the work they will be doing in the upcoming legislative session.

Public Comment/Open Discussion
· Yellowstone National Park Deputy Superintendent Mike Tranel presented images showing the work progression on the affected roads/areas of the park and provided an update of current entry status. 
· The northeast entrance opened to traffic on October 15, and the north entrance at Gardiner will open no later than November 1. 
· Visitor Stats: September visitation showed a 36% decrease from the Sept. 2021 timeframe, and an 18% decrease from Sept. 2019 data. 
· Mammoth Hotel is scheduled to open for the winter season December 15th. 
· YNP is still combating negative publicity & erroneous information pertaining to the perception that visitors cannot access the parks & gateway communities.
· YCMI President Anner Marble read the audit approval letter from the Tourism Advisory Council (TAC); YCMI’s FY 22 audit was approved by the council at the October 3-4 meeting.
· Headwaters of the Missouri state park manager (and YCMI BOD member) Dave Andrus introduced park ranger Michelle Tran, who will be acting park manager upon Dave’s retirement in December 2022.
Marketing Review (2016-current)
Windfall presented a review of the marketing creative, programs, campaigns & projects under their tenure as the agency of record from 2016-current. Discussion focused on changes & industry growth over those seven years, and how to reach new resident & non-resident visitors in today’s travel climate. 

Adjourn meeting for the day at 5:05 PM.

October 18: Meeting recalled to order at 9:15 15 AM by BOD President. 

Region Partner/Community Updates

· Gardiner CVB/Chamber Director Terese Petcoff provided a status update for the community relative to the impact of the floods & park closures. Discussion topics:

· State grants have been very help in helping the changer staff to implement & manage an information campaign, pay for staffing and pay for recovery marketing projects.

· Business is down 60-80% over 2021 timeframe. 
· Chamber will provide YCMI with updated 2023 projections from businesses when they become available. 
· Livingston CVB/Bid Director Kris King provided a status update for the community relative to the impact of the floods & park closures. Discussion topics:

· The CVB has focused on championing local businesses in Livingston & Paradise Valley; working to raise awareness of all the places that are open for business.

· Livingston & Gardiner used state grant funds to collaborate on their Pick Your Path to Paradise flooding awareness campaign; the campaign will be adjusted to serve as the winter promotion campaign.

· Using 2019 data as a baseline, the community has assessed perception that travel to western states has lost value to travelers, so there is ongoing local discussion about how to address that issue.
· Livingston Chamber Director Leslie Feigel provided a chamber update:
· The chamber is working with businesses to do a complete inventory of VRBO’s in Park County.

· The chamber projects that in 2023, Livingston will see a continuation of the trend for visitors to visit the community on a more year-round basis than the traditional seasonal basis.

· Re the flooding issues, the chamber has implemented a program to help affected businesses connect with the governmental agencies & programs to provide assistance.
· Candace Starr Strauss provided updates on the following:

· US Travel Association—land stewardship focus; moving visitors efficiently & effectively in a sustainable way.

· Montana Travel Association-was part of the forming and interview committee; looking forward to the work the association will do to help advocate for & protect the tourism industry.
BrandMT Marketing presentation/discussion—BrandMT Administrator presented an overview of the state’s flood response and the planned winter promotion campaigns. 
· The flood recovery campaign will continue into the winter season, focusing on the messaging that the park, gateway communities and the YC region are open and welcoming visitation.

· DOC is working with FEMA and other government agencies to obtain real data to help assess ongoing issues & needs of the affected businesses & communities.

· The www.visitmt.com website will continue to have relevant information re the flooding, including specific pages dedicated to affected communities. 

· BrandMT is looking into ways the to collaborate more with the DMOs for future campaigns.

Topics discussed by the board & audience; no action taken: workforce/employee housing, lodging/hotel rates, DMO websites & marketing endeavors, attractions, and events.
Accommodations Facility Use Tax (bed tax) discussion-Executive Director Robin Hoover led discussion regarding how to access the bed tax reports on the BrandMT website.
Administrative Discussions
· BOD discussed how the standing committees are appointed & the work of each; request for Executive Director to provide a summary description of the committees’ respective mission/purpose. This will be provided prior to the next scheduled meeting for each committee. 
· BOD discussed the upcoming agency services RFP process & what it entails. YCMI’s current Executive Committee members will serve on the RFP Committee when the work process begins in January 2023.
· The 2023 YCMI BOD meeting locations are as follows:
· January 17-Sweet Grass County

· March 21-Park County
· April 18-Gallatin County

· May 16-Carbon County

· June 20-Stillwater County

· August 15-Gallatin County

· September 19-Carbon County

· October 17-Park County

· November 21-Sweet Grass County

Meeting adjourned at 2:00 PM by President Anner Marble.

Board Members Present: Erika Adams, Dave Andrus, Audy Butler, Seabring Davis, Cathy Donohoe, Scott Humphrey, Loretta Hurley, Anner Marble, David O’Connor, Erin O’Connor, Raymond Porter, Marilyn Short, Spencer Weimar
Board Members Absent: Shari DeSaveur-proxy to Marilyn Short, Chip Hurt, Heather Ready-proxy to David O’Connor, Tim Weamer-proxy to Spencer Weimar
Staff Present:  Robin Hoover, Kali Gillette
Ad Agency Representatives: Windfall staff
